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Train up a child in the way he should go; and when he is old, he will not depart from it.   
Proverbs 22:6 KJV

May 14, 2020

To the Most Worshipful Grand Master, Grand Worthy Matron, Grand Officers, Advisors, Brothers and
Sisters: 

Greetings, 

It is our desire that this communication greets you in great spirit and good health. As we have 
continued to follow the guidelines from the Governor of Ohio, Mike DeWine; it has become 
abundantly clear that we must cancel the 2020 Grand Session at The University of Toledo. 

This was not a particularly hard decision, as we always keep the safety and wellbeing of our 
Princesses, Pythagorans and Advisors as a forefront. The University of Toledo has agreed with this 
assessment and has been a great partner during this trying time, and we commend them on that. 

We ask that you continue to follow the social distancing guidelines and adhere to the safety 
recommendations. We’re still requesting that all meetings continue to be on hold. We look forward to 
proposing ideas that will help all Chapters and Assemblies to stay active and in touch as we all 
navigate through this difficult time. 

In solidarity, we thank you for your continued support as we “Mentor, Motivate and Uplift” our youth.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to us: 
reel-edubb@sbcglobal.net or ggaofohio@gmail.com 

Yours in the spirit of faith and prayer, 

Bro. Eric Warren 

Sis. Valencia D. Meeks



Valencia D. Meels 


